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SUBJECT

Proposed Ordinance 2015-0157 authorizes the executive to enter into an amended agreement between King County and the King County Flood Control District (“District”), for the county to provide services to the District's operations and capital program.

SUMMARY

The proposed ordinance would extend the interlocal agreement's effective date to December 31, 2015.

BACKGROUND 

In April 2007, the King County Flood Control District was created to provide a comprehensive and countywide approach to flood protection. The District is authorized to adopt a property tax levy in order to implement an adopted annual budget with both capital projects and work programs for enhanced flood protection. 

The District has no employees to implement its work program, and has relied on an interlocal agreement with King County[footnoteRef:1]  for the experience and expertise to implement the District's work programs. The Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks completes this work for the District under a full-cost recovery agreement. [1:  The current interlocal agreement was approved with Ordinance 16341.] 


ANALYSIS

The proposed extension would maintain the current interlocal agreement through the end of 2015, while the District and the county complete a new interlocal agreement.

This extension of the ILA is expected to be adopted by the District in April 2015. 

ATTACHMENTS
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